Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the November 08, 2014 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President

Steve Herendeen
Vice President:

John Hart
Treasurer:

Sally Whitehead
Secretary:


Pat Ebetino 
District # 1 Director
Ron Corson

District # 5A Director


District # 2 Director
Bernie Ebetino
District # 6 Director

Jim Whitehead
District # 3 Director
Larry Clough

District # 7 Director

Steve Schwartz
District # 4 Director
Dave Hewitt

District # 8-9 Director

Terry Radtke
District # 5 Director
John Hart

Guests:

Charlotte Hill

District 1

Georganna Hart 

District 5
Diane Tulloh

District 4



Secretary Report:
Minutes from the October 11, 2014 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· John Hart made a motion to accept the minutes as written.

· Bernie Ebetino seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Calendar:

November:

· In prep for billing, finish updating list of lot owners.

· Note:  Sally provided a listing of the current lot owners to the Board.  Each Director should review the list and advise Sally of any corrections.
· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

· December: Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.

Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the October Treasurer Report. 
 Balances as of October 31, 2014:
· Operating Fund:

$24,298.81
· Dam Fund:


$40,826.36
· Total:



$65,127.17
· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:

$328,237.14
· Pat Ebetino made a motion to accept the October Treasurers Reports.
· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:

· District 5:

· Michelle Creech

9800 N. Denzel Dr. up for Sherriff Sale
· Fannie Mae


8995 E. Hatchery Rd. (Rollins)

Budget 2015:

· Steve provided a handout with clarification notes regarding the expense line items that have been approved by the board. The purpose of this clarification page is to allow the treasurer to operate efficiently and to pay required bills in a timely fashion. A few examples of required payments are: utility bills, insurance premiums, previously approved wages for mowing, harvester maintenance, harvester mowing, bookkeeper compensation and property taxes.
· The intent of the notes page is to describe what expenses would be paid as they come due, hereafter referred to as required payments or required bills.
· Prior to payment of other items not considered required payments these must be brought before, and approved by the Board.

· The clarification notes page indicates a $300 limit for payment of harvester mowing wages and utility bills, however as a result of the By-Law change the limit was increased to $500.

· Ron Corson is concerned that this may reflect a change of authorization from the Board to the Officers.  Ron understood that the budget reflected the categories of expenses not an automatic approval for payment.  That approval would still need to come from the Board.  Ron wants to be sure that the Board is in tune with the Articles and By-Laws.
· Larry Clough made a motion to approve the final budget as presented.  

· John Hart seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

· Larry Clough made a motion to use the Clarification Notes as amended, to clarify that these required payments in the budget would be paid when due. 

· Pat Ebetino seconded the motion.
· Motion carried 

Lake City Bank Credit Card
· Cards were distributed to Steve Herendeen, Sally Whitehead, and Terry Radtke.
· Sally reported that the account has been set up to enable online monitoring.

Unkempt Property

· Lockhart – letter sent 10/13/2014 advising we are allowing 30 days before we take legal action.
· Stuckman – sent second letter to the correct address
· If it is fixable, the County has given Alden time to repair the property. We need to know if the Court will back our by-laws, or will a Judge would rule that county code and action is sufficient.   Chad Miner (County Attorney) advised they will take direction from Bill Baxter.  

· Jim Whitehead made a motion that we talk to Snyder and see how likely we are to win a court case.

· Sally Whitehead seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

· Ennis - 9043 Circle Drive

· A neighbor told John that the property was posted with a condemnation sign.  She asked that the county remove the sign. 
· Sally asked how we can determine if the property has been condemned.  Bernie said there might be something on the website.  Bernie will see if he can find anything.
· Stuckman, Gary/Angela 9798 Denzel Dr.
· John reported that they are working on cleaning the property.

LaPSI

· Leadership change:  Diane Tulloh and Mark Laurent will act as chair for LaPSI. Tony Serianni will remain involved with LaPSI.
· Larry Clough is concerned about the e-mail from Tony Serianni on 10/02/2014. He feels that there are two statements which are a problem for the Board, and need to be addressed.
· We cannot have a conflict of interest between the committee and the by-laws.  The by-laws state that this Board exists for the benefit of the members of the association. The LaPSI committee has to have that statement within their mission.  We cannot support a committee that does not support the membership.
· Tony, by stating that he wrote the grants, and funded it and is not going to share the data, has claimed ownership of all the data  Pat stated that he, Tony, did not want to share the data until he was sure that the data was accurate. 
· Larry Clough made a motion that LaPSI incorporate the following new mission statement.
· Mission Statement:
· The LaPSI committee exists solely for the benefit of, and to serve the members of the Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA).  This service is accomplished through preparing analyses and evaluations which the Board of Directors may assign from time to time that are formulated to assist the Board in making informed decisions that have environmental considerations.
· Policy Statement:
· The LaPSI committee may from time to time initiate analyses or evaluations which it believes to be of interest to the Board of Directors but board assigned initiatives shall have priority on committee resources.
· Jim Whitehead seconded the motion.
· Discussion:  How was LaPSI’s initial mission created?  When LaPSI was initially formed, they prepared a mission statement for the committee.  Ownership of the data:  Larry feels that Tony needs to control the data to preserve his scientific independence.  Tony wants to be able to present the data at some point and time and it not be PPA data.  Diane Tulloh feels that LaPSI has done a lot of good work, and has a lot of work to do.  She advised LaPSI is working through the issues and hopefully can get beyond the concerns.  LaPSI is moving forward with water testing.  Tony wanted to protect the data because it is new, and until they can assure accuracy of the data.
· Motion carried:
· Vote:
· 5 yes
· 3 no
· 2 abstained
Lake Maintenance:
· Harvester is out of the lake.
· Terry will be removing a stop log to lower the lake for the winter.

· Regarding removing the soil by the wetlands, as a requirement from the Wetland Mitigation report, Terry talked with Dave Moore.  Terry will stake out the area where the soil needs to be removed.  Dave will provide a final estimate.

· Terry Radtke made a motion that we allocate up to $1500 to have the soil removed from the wetlands area.  
· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion

· Motion carried. 
File Storage:

· Ron will continue updating the files.
· Terry Radtke and Jim Whitehead will move the file cabinets from the PPA building to Ron Corson’s garage.

Road Ownership:

· On Friday, November 7, Ron Corson went to the County Recorder office.    PPA has a tax records that shows our as ownership of the bottom of lake. 

· As you look at Beacon, it shows roads. There are portions of roads in District 1, District 2, District 4, District 5 District 6, and District 8-9. County shows there are no owners of those roads, and no taxes being paid on these roads.

· We would need to make a formal request from the Board to research who owns the roads. 

· If the County Attorney approves that PPA owns the roads, they would change Beacon to show PPA owns.  That would mean that PPA would be responsible for maintenance.
· If you have designated ownership, people who own the property have access those roads.
· Ron is asking for Board approval to make a request to research the ownership of the roadways. 

· Benefit of doing this would to address the concerns that were raised last winter concerning plowing the roads. 
· We discussed this at the Annual meeting in August and there was a less than 20% interest in looking into ownership if the roads.

· It is the consensus of the Board that there is no benefit of pursuing this further.

· Pros for establishing ownership would be
· Ownership, 

· Responsibility, 

· Control.  

· Protection of articles and by-laws of the association.

· Con for establishing ownership:

· Liability
· Probably more taxes assessed
Ebetino Lots

· The property being billed as 4 non lake front lots, owned by Rosemary Ebetino has been split between Bernie and Rosalie.

· Bernie advised that the change in ownership has been completed. All property remains owned by the family.
· Dave Hewitt reported that he has done a lot of research on this. Our attorney, Steve Snyder previously researched the issue. Steve Snyder concluded that since the original agreement with Bernard Kintz for family owned property, which includes all property, both lake front and non lake front, and excluding Lot # 34, is documented through payment of dues and assessments. Unless a property is sold out of the family, the PPA cannot change this, and must honor the agreement. Therefore, the billing of Rosemary Ebetino for 4 non lake front lots as defined by the PPA has been reassigned as follows:
· Rosemary will no longer be billed 
· 2 non lake front lots will be billed to Bernard and Patricia Ebetino.
· 2 non lake front lots will be billed to Rosalie Kay Sorg.
· Bernie, John and Dave will get together to discuss proper documentation.

Directors Concerns:
Steve Herendeen:
· No meeting in December
· Next Meeting 01/10/2014
John Hart:

· Will we be sending a letter to Eric Ennis regarding his property on Circle Drive. At this time, no action will be taken.
Jim Whitehead:
· FYI - Mark Deister is putting up a fence.  A neighbor asked if there was any regulation regarding installation of a fence.  Jim advised that other than County Code , there are no restrictions. 
· Regarding the suggestion of donating our wetland area to WACF.  Jim talked to them, and they hire a firm to take care of the vegetation issues in the wetlands.  The cost is $1000.00 per year.  This might be something we should look into.
Adjourn:
· Pat Ebetino made a motion to adjourn the meeting
· Bernie Ebetino seconded the motion
· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:

January 10, 2014 – 8:00 am – NWCC (Dave Hewitt’s office)

February 14, 2014 - 8:00 am – NWCC (Dave Hewitt’s office)

March 14, 2014 – 8:00 am – NWCC (Dave Hewitt’s office)

Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	TBD
	See minutes


2015 Goals:

· Pay off loan

· Goals budget for 2016

· Cash reserve to cover expenses

· Update procedures as necessary 

· Complete the plan to provide lake access NLF property owners.

· Inspections:  Wetland, DNR

· File Storage

· Delinquent, file claims as necessary

· Weed Control

· Lake appearance

· Website maintenance

· LaPSI

Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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